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MEMORANDUM 

TO: 

FROM: 

DATE: 

RE: 

King & Queen County Citizens, Contractors, and Land Developers 

Quentin Mascari, Building Official & Donna Sprouse, Director of Community Development 

March 21, 2022 

Health Department approval required for all new & existing septic system 

utilization 

State Code of Virginia, §32.1-165, states that no county, city, town, or employee thereof shall 

issue a permit for a building for human occupancy without the prior written authorization of 

the Commissioner or his agent. The Commissioner or his agency shall authorize the issuance of 

such permit upon finding that safe, adequate, and proper sewage treatment is or will be made 

available to such building, or upon finding that the issuance of such permit has been approved 

by the Review Board (§32.1-166.1). Commissioner is defined as "State Health Commissioner" 

per §32.1-3. 

The King & Queen County Building & Zoning Department shall have written approval from the 

Virginia Department of Health prior to applying for a zoning and building permit for any building 

utilized for human occupancy or any structure that is proposed to have or has plumbing 

fixtures. This specifically pertains to new construction, replacement structures, additions, and 

renovations of all buildings for human occupancy. 

Please contact the King & Queen County Department of Health at (804)785-6154 with 

questions related to this regulation. 



Attachment 2a: Application for Health Department Review from Building Official/Zoning Administrator 

Request for Health Department Review 

Building/Zoning Department Use Only: 

The King & Queen County Building and/or Zoning Department hereby requests that the Virginia 
Department of Health evaluate the onsite sewage system and/or water supply on the property 
described below to determine whether: 
!}(I The existing onsite sewage disposal system is safe, adequate and proper (SAP) for the proposed
use (see §32.1-165 of the Code of Virginia). Note: This block can only be marked if the structure is
designed for human occupancy. 

D The proposed use will encroach upon the existing onsite sewage disposal system and/or water 
supply. 

Other or Comments: 

Attachments (sketch, building plans, plat)

Building/Zonins Official Sisnature: 

Date:. ___________ _ 








